
Daily Health Screening for School Staff 
In alignment with NYS Department of Health guidance, a health screening (including temperature 
checks) must be completed by all students, staff, and visitors before entering DOE school facilities--
preferably at home. This health screening must be completed each day. School-based staff, visitors, and 
families cannot enter the building if they have: 

(a) experienced any symptoms of COVID-19, including a fever of 100.0°F or greater, a new 
cough, new loss of taste or smell or shortness of breath, within the past 10 days;  
(b) in the past 10 days, gotten a positive result from a COVID-19 test that tested saliva or used a 
nose or throat swab;  
(c) to the best of their knowledge, in the past 14 days, been in close contact (within 6 feet for at 
least 10 minutes) with anyone who tested positive for COVID-19 or who has or had symptoms of 
COVID-19; and/or 
(d) traveled internationally or from a state with widespread community transmission of COVID-
19 per the New York State Travel Advisory in the past 14 days.  

  
Charter school staff can complete the health screening in the following ways:  

• Online Health Screening Tool: Staff are encouraged to use our online tool to pre-screen 
themselves before entering a DOE building. Upon entering the facility, you will be asked to 
provide the results of your screening either by showing the email on your phone or a printout of 
the results. The online health screening application can be found here: 
https://healthscreening.schools.nyc/.   
 
Charter school staff can take the online health screening application as a “guest” if they do not 
have a DOE login. Charter school staff that do have a DOE login can proceed as a “DOE 
Employee.” 
 

• In-person Health Screening at a Building: If staff are not able to pre-screen themselves using 
the online tool, they will be required to complete a screening assessment in-person at all 
buildings.  

o Administrators and school staff can find hard copies of the form here and attached.  
  

The screening results are valid until midnight that day. You must show your clearance every time you 
reenter a DOE building. Any employee who fails their health screening will be refused entry to the 
building by the School Safety Agent/DOE Safety Officer.  
 

https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.health.ny.gov%2Fcovid-19-travel-advisory&data=02%7C01%7CECochran3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C2e521d2185f5429a81fd08d851fc9b77%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637349504118127542&sdata=yF65KMGGTCIfgat%2FB%2FscTo5fiwpJpOXjo1tWChHj%2BL4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthscreening.schools.nyc%2F&data=02%7C01%7CECochran3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C2e521d2185f5429a81fd08d851fc9b77%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637349504118137493&sdata=tbarQXs2JZey%2Bq0qtuvYB2%2B667KIKFSwSPTd7ILFNWg%3D&reserved=0
https://nam01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthscreening.schools.nyc%2Fdocs%2FDOE_Health_Screening_Questionnaire_090420.pdf&data=02%7C01%7CECochran3%40schools.nyc.gov%7C2e521d2185f5429a81fd08d851fc9b77%7C18492cb7ef45456185710c42e5f7ac07%7C0%7C0%7C637349504118137493&sdata=3%2BXzZZKHN1%2Ff0ZYPREIh%2FM2vNnASy%2B%2FSxLU6KioWD3g%3D&reserved=0

